Loueizeh - Baabda - Lebanon P.O. Box : 45-108 Hazmieh Tel: 05 924 090 | Fax : 05 924 089 | Email : admin@lesbg.com

School Uniform and Appearance Policy 2025 - 2026

Dear Parents of Junior Students,

Within this document, you will find important reminders to take into consideration before the start of the 2025-2026 Academic Year.

School Uniform:

Students must wear school uniform at all times. If for some reason a child comes to school not wearing the appropriate uniform, a letter from home is necessary.

Please note that a Uniform Violation is considered a conduct issue. Therefore, 2 conduct grades will be deducted each time a child is in violation of the below policies.

Junior Department (Junior 1 to 5)	
Shirts	Shirts must be bought from the school uniform shop.
Trousers	Any plain dark blue (navy blue). Tight trousers are allowed but NOT
	leggings. They must conform to the following regulations: NO jeans and
	NO LEGGINGS of any colour are allowed. Only dark blue.
Skirts	Any plain dark blue (navy blue). Black skirts are NOT allowed. Skirts should not be short. NO jeans and NO black.
Pullovers	Pullovers must be bought from the school uniform shop.
Jackets	ONLY the school navy blue jackets are allowed. Jackets must be bought from the school's uniform shop.
Tracksuits and House Sports T- shirts	Students must buy coloured house T- shirts from the school uniform shop only - (New students will be notified of which colour by their teacher). Sports tracksuit must be bought from the school's uniform shop.
Sports Shorts	Sports shorts must be bought from the school's uniform shop.

Any changes to this uniform policy will be announced in Chapel. Normally, in hot weather, it will be announced that sports shorts and T-shirts can be worn instead of trousers and skirts. Students must follow the uniform policy until the change is announced.

Please note, students are not allowed to mix and match between the regular school uniform and the PE uniform. Students are allowed to wear ONLY a dark blue cardigan when it starts getting cold or the PE jacket (only during October / November). When it is cold, only the school sweater and plain dark blue jackets are allowed to be worn.

In order to be able to help you find your child's missing clothes or items
they have brought to school, such as a water bottle, bag, lunch box, jacket,
shirt etc. or any other item, they MUST be clearly labelled with the name of
your child.

Hair Length:

- 1. We feel it is IMPOSSIBLE for students to concentrate in class while hair is covering their eyes and/or the student is constantly having to touch their hair to try to keep it away from their eyes and face.
- 2. Because of the many activities students are involved in during breaks, and in class, students with long hair find it more difficult to participate and/or are more likely to become sweaty, which can often lead to creating bad odors and messy hair that Infant and Junior students cannot control even when their hair is tied back.

Therefore, for hygienic reasons, the school requires the following procedures be followed when dealing with students with long hair:

- ALL girls' hair should be tied back neatly, away from the face.
- ALL boys' hair should be cut short. Boys' hair should be above the eyebrow level at the front and at the neck level from the back. NO hair band.
- If you have a medical or a religious reason for your child to maintain long hair, please schedule an appointment with the School Principal and ensure you provide an up-to-date letter of explanation from the specific association to submit to the Administration. Otherwise, long hair will not be permitted.
- Students who have long hair for a medical reason should have it tied to the back AT ALL TIMES, or -2 will be deducted from their conduct each time.
- No hair highlights are allowed in the Infant and the Junior Departments.

General Dressing Rules:

- 1. We strongly advise girls to wear shorts under their skirts.
- 2. Stud earrings only. No jewellery should be worn in school. If your child has pierced ears, then studs or sleepers must be worn. Teachers will **take away** any jewellery worn by children in school. Girls can wear one bracelet but it should NOT be expensive or gold.
- 3. No make-up or nail varnish.
- 4. No slippers or flip-flops are allowed in the school.
- 5. No toys from home are allowed including cellular phones, Nintendo games or any electronic device. If it happens that a child brings them to school by mistake, the school will not be responsible if the child loses them.
- 6. It is forbidden for any student to have a cellular phone on the school premises. If one is found on a student, it will be confiscated and returned at the end of the school day to the student. If a cellular phone is found on the same student for a second time, it is removed and taken to the Senior Administration. It will be returned when a PARENT comes to get it. The same rule applies for any other electronic items.
- 7. The school is not responsible for anything sent to school with your child. Everything sent to school with your child MUST be clearly labelled with the full name of your child.

Please note, after 2 warnings, a -5 will be deducted from the student's conduct for any uniform violation listed above.

If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to reach out by submitting your request in written form via the school's WhatsApp number at +961 71 183 559.

We are looking forward to seeing you and to sharing a joyful, blessed, and successful year together.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Steve White BSC DIC PhD Principal

Mrs. Grace White Coordinator of Junior & Infant Departments